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www.waynecountyswcd.org
Minutes

Board of Supervisors

8:00 a.m., July 12, 2016
Members present:
Others Present:
Eric Snyder, Chairperson
Brett Stewart, District Coordinator/Treasurer
Cathy Becker, Vice Chairperson
LuAnne Holeva, Education Coordinator
Steve Hayes, Jr., Secretary
Zach Lee, Watershed Coordinator
Scott McCarty, Member     
Brad Bihl, Associate Supervisor

Barry Barmore, Environmental Laboratories
Members absent:
Kurt Maines, Environmental Laboratories
Pam Earlywine, Member


Open Meeting:  Eric Snyder, Chairperson, calls the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.  
EnviroTestKits presentation:  Barry Barmore and Kurt Maine from Environmental Laboratories, Inc. deliver presentation on the benefits of the District becoming a vendor of their water testing kits.  One option would be to sell the Safe Home kits that include a DIY bacteria test, as well as testing for various other contaminants, the number of which depends on whether the Basic, Select or Premium model is purchased.  There is free return shipping for the customer. The District would pay wholesale cost and would keep the difference between the retail and wholesale price. With a minimum purchase of 25 kits, the upfront cost to the District would be as follows: $1,199.25-Basic, $1,499.25-Select, and $2,249.25-Premium.  Another option is to purchase six EnviroTestKits with a $25.00 deposit per kit, and resell to the public at retail price. The District would be responsible for paying the difference between the $25.00 deposit and wholesale price to the supplier, and the customer would be responsible for paying shipping.  This option means less money up front, but less financial benefit to the District upon purchase.  Finally, the District could just purchase the DIY bacteria test, with a minimum purchase of 100 DIY bottles for $1,017.00, as these are substantially cheaper per test, and bacteria is one of the top concerns for drinking water.

The board discusses why the District should offer water testing as opposed to referring constituents to the health department or private testers.  LuAnne states that she is not sure what private test companies’ requirements are, but the results from these tests are not sent to the health department, so the homeowner has time to deal with any issues discreetly, without governmental intervention. Cathy Becker states a concern that the tests will not be accurate because they do not test the water at the well. Kurt Maines and Barry Barmore discuss the benefits of testing the water from the tap and indicate that the kits have specific, easy to follow instructions.  The Board discusses partnering with other area SWCDs or environmental organizations, and will follow up with Environmental Labs in the near future.  
June Meeting Minutes:  Steve Hayes, Jr. motions to approve the June 2016 meeting minutes.  Scott McCarty seconds the motion. Minutes approved.
Financial Report:  
Brett Stewart gives the financial report noting that the District received the $10,000.00 grant from the Wayne County Foundation last month, but that the reimbursement for the Education Coordinator and Intern salaries is being paid this month, so the increased bank balance would be temporary. The Accounts Payable Voucher Register/Claims and Financial Report were submitted for approval. A motion was made by Scott McCarty and seconded by Cathy Becker and carried; all claims and financial reports approved after correction made to Accounts Payable Voucher Register. 
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Action Items:
· Indiana Farm Bureau Drainage School:  Cathy Becker motions to approve $50.00 to pay for registration fee and the use of the county vehicle for Raquel Baker to attend 2016 Indiana Farm Bureau Drainage School.  Steve Hayes, Jr. seconds, motion carried.
· Feeder/Nest box purchase for giveaways:  LuAnne requests $60.00 to purchase three nest boxes or feeders for giveaways to last through next fall, in the event we do not hold a 2017 spring fundraiser.  Scott McCarty motions to approve the request for $60.00.  Steve Hayes, Jr. seconds, motion approved.
New Business:
· Call for 2017 IASWCD Resolutions:  Cathy Becker mentions the issue in Jay County with poultry farms from Ohio coming in and spreading manure improperly, and whether or not we would want to support a resolution like this.  Eric Snyder states that IDEM rules would apply to this issue.  Cathy states that new rules dictate that the delegate from the county proposing the resolution needs to be present at IASWCD Annual Conference to have resolution heard, which was part of the problem with Jay County’s proposed resolution at the 2016 IASWCD Annual Conference.  No other resolutions put forward by the Board at this time.  
Old Business:
· Tox-A-Way Day update:  Brett Stewart states that he submitted a grant application to Georgia Pacific/Color Box to help shore up funding for the event.  He advises that we should get a response within 60 days of submittal, which would be mid-August.  Brett advises that the grant use report for expending the Wayne County Foundation grant funds is due by the end of the year.  LuAnne states we could still do the Tox-A-Way Day with the current funding but that we would likely have to reduce the type of items we could accept in order to lower costs.  
· CWI grant projects:  After discussion, the Board declines to pursue a CWI grant application this year.  
· 2017 Budget update:  Brett Stewart advises that the budget workshop with County Council is scheduled for 7 p.m. on July 13th.
Monthly Reports:
Education Coordinator’s Report:  

LuAnne Holeva reports: 

· LuAnne requests $240.00 to purchase animal erasers (12 bags @ $20.00 each, plus shipping) for Conservation Days.  Cathy motions for approval of $240.00 for this request. Scott McCarty seconds, motion approved. 

· Early detector forest pest workshop on July 27, Columbus, IN. LuAnne requests approval to use the county vehicle to attend this program. Cathy Becker motions to approve vehicle use. Scott McCarty seconds, motion approved. 

· Regional Envirothon at Hayes Arboretum in 2017 is March 15th. 
· Bee identification cards from OSU are 25 cards for $10.  Would be helpful for promoting pollinators. 

· May need to apply for the Wayne County Foundation Challenge Match or Fall Cycle grant for Conservation Days/Envirothon/ and other education program funding. Steve motions approval to seek grant funding for these events.  Cathy Becker seconds, motion approved.  

· Will have Fall Fundraiser brochure done by next board meeting.  Board agrees authorizes a  drawing for a free 3 gallon tree, nest box, or two tickets to the Wayne Co. SWCD Annual Meeting. 

· July 18th-21st will be at Union Co. 4-H Fair and Aug. 3-4 will be off.  
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Watershed Coordinator’s Report:  
Zach Lee reports:
· Completed monthly water quality monitoring.
· Held a watershed steering committee meeting.
· 11 volunteers at the Middle Fork Reservoir clean up on June 25th.

· 45 people at the Pasture & Livestock clinic.

· Worked at Wayne Co. 4-H Fair.

· Updated website.

· Will work on drafting an addendum to the contract regarding the contract bonus and have it available at the August board meeting.  

· Ordering groundwater flow simulator after the meeting.

District Coordinator’s Report:

Brett Stewart reports:

· Certified two EQIP contracts in Protracts.

· Attended Commissioner’s Department Head meeting on June 8th.

· Prepared and submitted grant application to Georgia Pacific for County Tox-A-Way Day.

· Prepared and submitted District budget worksheet to the Auditor’s Office.

· Prepared and submitted Wayne Co. Foundation Challenge Match grant use report to the Wayne Co. Foundation.

· Volunteered at SWCD booth at the Wayne County 4-H Fair June 20th-June 24th.

· Assisted Zach Lee with Middle Fork Reservoir clean up on June 25th.  

· Ordered office supplies, prepared monthly claims for payment, and updated website.  

· Upcoming tasks: Prepare Fall Fundraiser materials, prepare newsletter, and continue searching for grant funding for Tox-A-Way Day.
· Suggested that board begin brainstorming ideas for Annual Meeting speaker/entertainer.  Steve Hayes, Jr. offered Cliff Sadoff, agronomist from Purdue University, as an option to consider.
 A motion is made by Cathy Becker, seconded by Steve Hayes, Jr., to adjourn the meeting at 9:45 a.m.

 Minutes recorded and submitted by Brett Stewart.

 Minutes approved: Dated: ___________             
 X__________________________

                   
 X___________________________



 X___________________________   
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